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President’s Message

By Mark T. Camarena, CMA

Dear Readers:

Here in the Midwest the leaves are changing colors signaling the onset of fall. I have lived in the Midwest my entire life, and could not imagine living where the seasons do not change. When I was a student many years ago, I thought I had chosen a profession where things would not change. I was mistaken in that belief. However, as a student I made a discovery that to this day has helped me keep up to date with changes in accounting. The discovery was the Calumet Chapter of the IMA. I hope the Calumet Chapter is doing the same for you.  
Thank you.

Mark T. Camarena, CMA

President (markt@550access.com or telephone 630.530.6707 (W) 219.864.8685(H)

Calumet Chapter of the IMA (an organization for anyone with an interest in accounting or finance serving Northwest Indiana and Southern Suburbs of Chicago)



2008-2009 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS (Subject to Change)
Tuesday January 20, 2009- Glenwood Oaks 106 N Main Street Glenwood Illinois- Annual Tax Update with Howard Ellison. Pricing to be determined.

Tuesday February 17, 2009 – Angelino’s 9301 West 191st Street Mokena IL 60448.  Topic: International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) presented by Denise Grivetti professor at Governor’s State University special guest Tony Fontana Governor’s State University. Pricing to be Determined. 

Tuesday March 24, 2009- Zuni’s 5124 Pine Island Court Crown Point Indiana 46307. Member Appreciation Night and Student Night II The location has been confirmed and the Federal Reserve Bank of Chicago has confirmed one of their economists will be coming. Proposed Pricing $25.00 non members $20.00 IMA members and their guests $10.00 students
Wednesday April ??, 2009- Purdue University Calumet Hotel and Restaurant Management Club Dinner.  As soon as the date is chosen it will be communicated. This is an invite your spouse/guest event and last year was sold out over a month in advance.  The last 2 years we have had a speaker prior to the meeting so get the 1 hour of CPE. This year we are hoping to get some representatives of the Purdue Finance and Accounting Club to talk about some of the activities the club does and perhaps how we can reach out to them. We’ll see.
?? May ??, 2009  Arrangements are being made to hold a joint meeting with the Governor’s State University Finance and Accounting Club. Last year this event was a smashing success. Each group was extremely pleased and we hope to make this a tradition.

Tuesday May 19, 2009- Proposed Meeting arrangements are being made to have the final meeting of 2008-2009. If all goes well it will be the traditional invite your spouse/guest meeting. It will be the conclusion of the Chapter’s 64th year and time ready for the Chapter’s historic 65th year which we will celebrate through 2009-2010. The proposed site Gino’s Steakhouse 1259 W Joliet Street (US30) Dyer Indiana with proposed nationally recognized speaker Leanne Hoagland-Smith whose has published thousands of articles and who is scheduled to have a nationally published book Unlocking Sales Results in April 2009. There are many topics she speaks on throughout the county. She is based out of Valparaiso Indiana www.processsspecialist.com 
Visit us online at www.geocities.com/imacalumet  e-mail us anytime at imacalumet@yahoo.com 
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ANNUAL ETHICS PRESENTATION


Will meet the 2 hour Ethics Requirement for CMAS


Anyone interested in this topic encouraged to attend


SPECIAL NIGHT 


Date: Wednesday, November 19, 2008


Location:	Amarillo Roadhouse


	1924 Indianapolis Blvd


                 Schererville IN


Speakers:  


 J. Brian Hittinger, Attorney at Law-


Law firm of Krieg Devault Schererville IN and


Tim Anderson, CPA- Partner 


Clifton Gunderson Schererville IN Office





Times:	5:15 p.m. Board Meeting


	6:00 p.m. Social Period


	6:30 p.m. Dinner/Ethics Part I


                 7:40 p.m.  Ethics Part II





Cost:   $25.00 For IMA members and guests 


             With reservations by 11.17.08


           $30.00 at the door 


            $10.00 College Students


Menu


Choice of entrée: 12 oz Texas Strip Steak (a.k.a. NY strip), or Home-style pot roast, or 10 oz sautéed boneless chicken breast, or grilled salmon. Also included: choice of soup or salad, fresh baked bread, choice of potato, and non alcoholic beverages. Plus all the peanuts you can eat. Cash bar available.   �


To make reservations e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:imacalumet@yahoo.com" ��imacalumet@yahoo.com� or call Mark at 219.864.8685 (H) or 630.530.6707(W) or Dick at 708.799.6234(H)


Directions:


Take 80-94 or US 30 to Indianapolis Boulevard South. (at the Intersection of US 30 and Indianapolis Boulevard a.k.a. US41 you will see the Krieg Devault Building. )The Amarillo Roadhouse is approximately 2 blocks from the intersection. The Amarillo Roadhouse will be on the right.








About the Speakers


J. Brian Hittinger, Attorney-at-law with the Law Firm of Krieg Devault received his B.S. degree in Accounting from Indiana University and his J.D. degree from the Valparaiso University School of Law, graduating with high distinction. As a Certified Public Accountant since 1986, he worked for a number of years as a tax attorney for a nationally known accounting firm. 


Mr. Hittinger's practice is focused in the areas of general corporate, business and estate planning/probate and commercial lending matters. He frequently lectures on the topics of limited liability companies and estate planning.  Licensed to practice law in both Indiana and Illinois, Mr. Hittinger is also a member of the Institute of Certified Public Accountants, Indiana CPA Society, Lake and Porter County, Indiana and Illinois State, and American Bar Associations as well as one of the newest members of Calumet Chapter of the IMA.   For more information visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.kdlegal.com" ��http://www.kdlegal.com� 


Timothy W. Anderson, CPA Partner with the CPA firm of Clifton Gunderson


Tim Anderson has 17 years of experience specializing in areas that affect the small business owner including income tax planning and preparation, accounting system design and implementation and compilation and review engagements.  As a partner in Clifton Gunderson’s Schererville, Indiana office, his responsibilities include all aspects of Entrepreneurial Business Service engagements, including supervision of staff, preparation of reports, and preparation of federal and state tax returns. He has developed long-term relationships with successful Entrepreneurial Business Services clients using vision, a passion for the profession, effective communication skills, and a commitment to success.  


Tim is the Treasurer of the Lakeshore Chamber of Commerce and the Hammond Rotary Club. He earned his Bachelors Degree in Accounting and Political Science from Purdue University.





Clifton Gunderson LLP, ranked as one of the nation’s largest certified public accounting and consulting firms, provides a wide range of assurance, accounting, tax, and consulting services to clients in a variety of industries.  Clifton Gunderson has a staff of more than 2,000 professionals serving clients from 45 offices across the country.  The firm has been recognized as one of the country’s best places to work.  For more information visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.cliftoncpa.com" ��http://www.cliftoncpa.com� 











IT’S COMING


Annual Income Tax Update


With the Calumet Chapter’s


Very Own


Howard D. Ellison, CPA, CMA, CVA


Tuesday January 20, 2009





On Tuesday January 20, 2009 at Glenwood Oaks 106 N Main Street in Glenwood Illinois the Calumet Chapter will present “Annual Income Tax Update” by Howard D. Ellison.  





Howard has graciously presented “The Annual Income Tax Update” to the Calumet chapter of the IMA in January the last several years. It is always a great way to start off a new year. 





Howard D. Ellison, CPA, CMA, CVA is a partner with the accounting firm of Wermer, Rogers, Doran & Ruzon which has continued to support the Calumet Chapter of the IMA for many years. For more information about the firm visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.wrdr.com" ��http://www.wrdr.com� 





What Else You May Have Missed





On Tuesday night October 21, 2008, the Calumet Chapter presented former President Jim Spice with a plaque for his service as President. Jim most recently served as chapter president for 2 years 2006-2008. Prior to that Jim was Chapter President in 1993-1994 and he is the reason our current president is a member of the Calumet Chapter of the IMA. Jim was thanked for his service as Chapter President as well as his continued support of the Chapter. 





�





�





Jim received a plaque similar to the one you would receive if you were Chapter President. If interested for 2009-2010 please e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:imacalumet@yahoo.com" ��imacalumet@yahoo.com� If you have aspirations of being a chapter President but just not yet consider service on the board. There are always openings in any area you desire.





The featured speaker of the night, David Marshall, Principal with Infotech Global went on a little later than we would have liked. He was very patient and gave us an hour out of an 8 hour presentation on “Using Internal Controls to Prevent Fraud” It was a very interesting and timely topic. Some of the reasons cited for increased fraud were technology and the economy. One of the best ways to detect fraud was to set up a tip line ideally run by an outside 3rd party. For more information visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.infotech-global.com" ��http://www.infotech-global.com� or e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:dmarshall@infotech-global.com" ��dmarshall@infotech-global.com�  or phone 708.205.2366
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What You May Have Missed





On Tuesday night October 21, 2008 The Calumet Chapter of the IMA filled the parking lot of JJ Kelley’s in Lansing Illinois. This was the Chapter’s first Student Night and Member Appreciation Night of the 2008-2009 chapter year. There were students from 5 universities in attendance. 





�








In addition to the students, there were a few guests on hand including Dr. Lee Scheffel, a professor at Valparaiso University, and Roger Goeckner of ITW Zippak who we hope will soon transfer to Chapter 081 Calumet Chapter.  





The Chapter was honored by having Mid America Council President Sheryl Elliot in attendance. Sheryl spoke about some of the benefits of being in the IMA. While the IMA is the exclusive promoter of the CMA, it is not necessary to have this credential to get the many other benefits the IMA offers. Students were encouraged to join the Calumet Chapter some good points were put across by Employment Director Al Zurawski and VP of Membership Dick Mielcarz.





A presentation was made by � HYPERLINK "http://www.myaccountinglab.com" ��http://www.myaccountinglab.com� which made a donation to the Calumet Chapter which has allowed us to continue the $10.00 college student pricing for the November 19, 2008 meeting. The Chapter’s goal is to maintain the $10.00 student price for the remainder of the chapter year.
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NEWS YOU CAN USE





News You Can Use is a courtesy of Accountemps. Accountemps is the world’s leader in specialized staffing. Accountemps offers online job search services at � HYPERLINK "http://www.accountemps.com" ��www.accountemps.com� for the office nearest you call (800)-803-8367 or locally Tinley Park (708) 206-0019 Merrillville IN (219) 736-0830.





Despite Uncertain Economy, Hiring Challenges Persist





Even in today’s uncertain economic environment, employers report that there is ongoing demand — and tough competition — for skilled accounting and finance professionals, according to the 2009 Salary Guide from Robert Half International. In fact, 72 percent of U.S. finance and human resources managers surveyed by Robert Half International are having difficulty locating highly qualified candidates. Talent shortages are particularly acute for staff and senior accountants, public accountants, and credit and collections specialists. Following are additional findings highlighted in the recently released guide:





Salaries Projected to Rise Modestly


Starting salaries in accounting and finance are expected to go up slightly in 2009. Tax accountant managers at large companies (organizations with more than $250 million in sales), for instance, are expected to see some of the biggest gains with a 4.9 percent increase, to between $76,500 and $100,750. General accountant managers at midsize companies ($25 million to $250 million in sales) are forecast to receive a 4.1 percent boost, to a range of $60,500 to $79,500. Salaries of senior financial analysts at small companies (up to $25 million in sales) also are projected to rise 4.1 percent, to a range of $50,250 to $64,000. (These are just three of the more than 250 accounting and finance positions listed in the Salary Guide that can be adjusted for more than 75 markets across the United States.)





Organizations Keeping their Eyes on Future Talent Pipeline


The anticipated retirement of millions of baby boomers is likely to have a significant impact on hiring needs in the years ahead. In a Robert Half survey featured in the Salary Guide, senior executives ranked baby boomer retirements as the trend that will most significantly alter the workforce in the next decade. Although many boomers are opting to remain longer in the workforce for quality of life and financial reasons, companies recognize the need to think ahead. To prepare for the eventual loss of top professionals, businesses of all sizes are keying in on the need to hire and groom the next generation of leaders. Public accounting firms are recruiting college students as early as their sophomore year, while retention efforts have focused on giving young professionals more career development opportunities and better work/life balance.





Strategic Staffing Embraced


More and more organizations are staffing strategically by thinking in terms of needs, not just jobs. Businesses are increasingly turning to project professionals to cost-effectively handle workload peaks and provide specialized expertise that doesn’t exist internally. Concerned about making hiring mistakes, many companies use these temporary assignments as a cost-effective way to evaluate project professionals firsthand before extending full-time offers. 





To request a complementary copy of the Salary Guide, please visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.accountemps.com/FreeResources" \o "blocked::http://www.accountemps.com/FreeResources" �www.accountemps.com/FreeResources� or call (800) 803-8367.
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Calumet Chapter


 2008-2009


Officers and Directors





President	            Mark T. Camarena       630.530.6707 (W)	              � HYPERLINK "mailto:markt@550access.com" ��markt@550access.com� 	


Secretary	            Jim Spice	               815.933.0491(W)	                            � HYPERLINK "mailto:jaspice@citykankakee-il.gov" ��jaspice@citykankakee-il.gov� 


Treasurer	             	            Deb Heim                    630.378.6308 (W)               � HYPERLINK "mailto:debra.heim@patterson_medical.com" ��debra.heim@patterson_medical.com� 


VP Administration	            Adolph Ferber             219.836.1476 (H)	                             � HYPERLINK "mailto:aferber@att.net" ��aferber@att.net� 


VP Communications	            Richard Mielcarz        708.799.6234(H)	                             � HYPERLINK "mailto:mycarz17@aol.com" ��mycarz17@aol.com� 


VP Professional Education       Bill Biller		                               � HYPERLINK "mailto:biller6625@comcast.net" ��biller6625@comcast.net� 


VP Membership (Retention)       Anthony Fontana      708.534.5000 ext 5434 (W)	   � HYPERLINK "mailto:a-fontana@govst.edu" ��a-fontana@govst.edu� 


Academic Relations                    Wes Christensen                                                     � HYPERLINK "mailto:weschristensen@comcast.net" ��weschristensen@comcast.net�  


New Members	              Richard Mielcarz        708.799.6234(H)	                             � HYPERLINK "mailto:mycarz17@aol.com" ��mycarz17@aol.com� 


Director of Employment             Al Zurawski                219.477.4488 ext 222 (W)   	  � HYPERLINK "mailto:al@okaya.com" ��al@okaya.com� 


Director Program Rosters          Warren Cebulko                               	                               � HYPERLINK "mailto:wcebulko@yahoo.com" ��wcebulko@yahoo.com� 


Director of Manuscripts               Bruce Flowers            219.322.2300 (W)	              � HYPERLINK "mailto:bruceflowers@yahoo.com" ��bruceflowers@yahoo.com� 


Director at Large                           Brian Guse                  219.362.1531(W)                        � HYPERLINK "mailto:bguse@nyb.com" ��bguse@nyb.com� 











		











					























Welcome New Members 


Of the Calumet Chapter of the IMA





Ed Furticella- Ed is the academic advisor to the Purdue University Calumet Finance and Accounting Club. He is a former CFO of Peoples Bank. Ed is also an instructor of Accounting and Finance at Purdue University Calumet. He was current President Mark T. Camarena’s professor for Management of Financial Institutions in 1993.  We hope to get him and some of his current students to join us at our next meeting Wednesday November 19, 2008.





Sandra Cummins recently joined the Calumet Chapter of the IMA. She is a junior at Indiana University Northwest.





Donna Lukasik who is a student at Indiana University Northwest has also joined the Chapter. Donna was at our October meeting. We hope to see her again soon. 





Tonya Witt also recently joined as student member of the Calumet Chapter of the IMA. She is a student at Purdue University Calumet. We hope that we will see her again real soon as well.





We welcome these new members and ask that when it is time for you to renew your membership you do so as well as only with you will the Calumet Chapter survive for many years to come.  This is no time to go it alone we need the support of one another. As this newsletter is written the Calumet Chapter has 80 members.  





We are now kicking off THE DRIVE TO 85.  The Drive to 85 is a goal of reaching 85 members in the chapter. To meet this goal we need you to keep your membership current, make sure you choose Calumet Chapter 081  and we need you to spread the word and encourage anyone you know with an interest in accounting or finance to join The Calumet Chapter of the IMA.  With all of us spreading the word, the Calumet Chapter can reach this goal.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.geocities.com/imacalumet" ��www.geocities.com/imacalumet�




















IMA Statement of Ethical Professional Practice


Members of IMA shall behave ethically. A commitment to ethical professional practice includes overarching principles that express our values, and standards that guide our conduct. 


PRINCIPLES�IMA's overarching ethical principles include: Honesty, Fairness, Objectivity, and Responsibility. Members shall act in accordance with these principles and shall encourage others within their organizations to adhere to them.


These principals are also known as Competence, Confidentiality, Integrity, and Credibility. For the Complete IMA Statement of Ethical Professional Practice visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.imanet.org/about_ethics_statement.asp" ��http://www.imanet.org/about_ethics_statement.asp�

















PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING IMA-SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT THE CALUMET (HAMMOND) 081 CHAPTER





You can join IMA by going to � HYPERLINK "https://www.imanet.org/membership_join.asp" ��https://www.imanet.org/membership_join.asp� please make sure to select Calumet (Hammond) Chapter 081 as Chapter Affiliation. If your renewal is coming up please continue in the Calumet Chapter. I have given my word that this chapter will make it to it’s 65th year which will be 2009-2010. You do not have to be an accountant to join our group all you need is an interest in accounting. 





Student Membership is an excellent deal for only $39.00


Regular membership is $195.00.


A discounted rate of $98.00 is available for full time faculty members of an accredited organization. 


The membership for associate member is $65.00 first year after graduation and $130 the second year after graduation.   If you require assistance with registration please contact Dick Mielcarz, Membership Acquisition, by E-mail at � HYPERLINK mailto:mycarz17@aol.com ��mycarz17@aol.com� or telephone him at 708-799-6234















